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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We have welcomed our students back to the final half-term before 

the summer break and it has been a busy first week back. 

 

On Monday 3
rd

 June, the school was honoured to welcome Ruth 

Posner, a child in Poland at the 'me of the Holocaust, who came to 

speak to our Year 9 students as part of the Humani'es Department 

Holocaust Educa'on Trust Day. Both staff and students were 

cap'vated by Ruth’s vivacious character and wonderful sense of 

humour, which not only brought her story to life but also 

demonstrated a running theme throughout Ruth’s story – that of her 

desire not to be seen as a vic'm. Rather than focusing on the 

atroci'es commiBed and ac'ons carried out by the Nazis, Ruth 

discussed her personal narra've and experience including events 

which she herself looks back at as if they were from a film, such as 

when she ran away from the camp and then obtained a passport to 

forge a new iden'ty!  

 

In light of current events, with rising tensions between groups 

globally, Ruth used her talk to pose several philosophical ques'ons 

to our Year 9 students, which stemmed from her own ques'oning 
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growing up – how did a civilised, developed country commit such atroci'es and 

what made a group of people hate another to such an extent? These are 

important ideas for our students to consider if we are to prevent acts such as 

these and the whole day focused on exploring these issues with Year 9. 

 

Despite Ruth’s experiences however, she ended her talk not with nega'vity to the 

people s'll fostering such views, but by telling our students that they must accept 

that there will always be bad and good in the world and that there is always light 

in the dark.  Our students have been extremely fortunate to meet Ruth, and as the 

last genera'on who may have the opportunity to meet with someone who 

survived the Holocaust, we are incredibly grateful that Ruth gave her 'me to visit 

WSFG.  

 

The Humani'es Department also had a busy end to the week with our annual Year 

7 trip to Rochester taking place on Thursday and Friday. Students had a great 'me 

learning about the historically important town despite the rain on Friday. A full 

write up of the visit will be in the next edi'on of the Greensheet.  

 

Finally, Ms PraB, Assistant Headteacher has led our school assemblies this week 

on the topic of waste – an issue that is incredibly important to our current 

genera'on of students. It is great to see both teachers educa'ng students, as well 

as, students informing their own educa'on.  

 

I hope all parents, carers, staff and students have a good weekend. To our Muslim 

community who celebrated the end of Ramadan earlier this week, I hope you had 

a wonderful Eid celebra'on, and to our Jewish community celebra'ng Shavuot 

this weekend, Chag Sameach! 

 

Meryl Davies  

Headteacher 
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Zanzibar 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

As you know, we have now launched Zanzibar 2020.  

Ms Simpson, Mr Caps and myself will be taking twenty one  

Year 9 and 10 students to Zanzibar for an  amazing opportunity  

to volunteer in a school. We will be revisi'ng Kinuni school  

with the aim of maintaining our support for them and building  

a long term rela'onship with them. 

 

We have a total of around £42,500 to raise as a group which is a huge amount of 

money!  

 

We would really appreciate your help!  

By shopping through easyfundraising.org.uk via the link below, you can support 

our cause with no cost at all to yourself.  All you have to do is make an account 

and access retailers through this site. It really is quick and easy.  You can even load 

the app onto your smart phone. 

 

They have hundreds of retailers including Amazon, ASOS, ASDA, B&Q,  holiday 

companies and many more. 

The more people who sign up, the more money we can raise. 

 

Thank you for your help!  

 

hBps://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mariannaphilippou/ 

Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher 
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The Focus of the Fortnight  

3rd – 14
th

 June 2019  

Punctuality to School 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

The school values good habits and being on 'me is an excellent habit to form. 

It is very clear (see page 3 of the Student Planner) that students need to be at their desks, 

ready for registra'on by 8.45am. If a student arrives any 'me aLer that they will be given 

a late mark. A student may be late for a legi'mate reason, such as an early morning  

appointment, in which case, please indicate this by wri'ng a note for your daughter to  

explain her lateness. Please note that geMng caught in rush hour traffic is not a legi'mate 

excuse for being late to school. 

 

The school sanc'ons for poor punctuality are detailed below. 

Punctuality is also commented upon in your daughter’s report / data collec'on throughout 

the year. 

 

Thank you for your con'nued support. 

 

Ms. K.H.PraB  

Assistant Headteacher 

   

The Sanc>ons 

• If your daughter is late to school (without a good reason such as an appointment – 

traffic is NOT a good reason) she will be given a 10 minute deten'on at the end of 

that day with her Tutor.  (See page of the 3 Student Planner). 

 

• If she is late x2 'mes in a week, she will be given a half hour deten'on with her SPL. 

You will be informed of this deten'on. 

 

• If she is late x3 or more 'mes in a week, she will be given an hours deten'on with 

Ms. PraB. You will be informed of this deten'on. 

 

• Once she reaches x8 lates, she will be placed on a 2 week punctuality report by  

        Ms. King. Her punctuality will be closely monitored and you as her parents/ carers    

        will be informed of any improvements. She will also be rewarded if she improves her  

        punctuality. 

 

• Remember - being on 'me is a good habit to form! 
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Faculty News  

 

The Foyle Young Poets of the Year 

Award 2019 

 

Is there something on your mind? 

Is there something you feel so  

passionately about  

that you just have to share it?  

Well why not explore your thoughts in 

the form  of a poem? 

 

Enter the Foyle Young Poets of the Year 

Award 2019 and write a poem on any 

theme, of any length and of any style. 

 

Rules: 

 

1. You can write or word process your poem 

2. Your poem must have been wriBen by you.  

     All poems are checked for plagiarism. 

3. Your poem cannot be one that you have already used before and had   

     published in another anthology. 

4. If you are 11 or 12 your parents have to give permission for you to enter   

    (collect a permission form from the English office). 

5. All entries must be given in to the English office (G13) by  

     Friday 12th July 2019. 

 

Please make sure you write your name, age and >tle of your poem/s clearly on 

each entry. 

 

Good Luck! 

The English Faculty 
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Music Events  Summer Term  
 

Secondary Showcase  

Thirty  of our talented students are performing as part of a  

massed choir on Monday 24
th

 June. This is part of the  

Waltham Forest Music Service Educa'on Hub’s Secondary  

Showcase event. This event is open to the public so please come along and support our 

students. This event will also feature performances from our Year 10 Steel Band and our 

Sixth Form Borough Band.  

 

BaAle of the Bands  

Two of our bands will be compe'ng in the BaBle of the Bands Compe''on at Leyton Sixth 

Form on Wednesday 19
th

 June 2019. The event starts at 7.30pm and 'ckets are available 

on the door for £5. 

 

Steel Pan Events  

Our Year 8 steel pan band have been busy rehearsing in prepara'on for their upcoming gig 

at Church Hill Nursery on Saturday 22
nd

 June 2019. They will also be performing at  

Emmanuel Primary School on Friday 5
th

 July 2019.  

 

Our Year 10 steel pan band  are currently preparing to play at a wedding in South London 

on Saturday the 29
th

 June as well as the Secondary Showcase on Monday 24
th

 June 2019.  

 

Our Year 11 steel pan band have been invited to perform at the Music for Youth Na>onal  

Fes>val in Birmingham on Wednesday the 3
rd

 of July 2019.  

 

WSFG Glee Club  

ALer their recent success in the Jack Petchey Glee Club Challenge, the WSFG Glee Club 

have decided to enter an accappella singing compe''on called Perfect Pitch. We are 

awai'ng our assessment visit to see if we can progress to the next round. Fingers crossed!  

 

Summer Concert 

This year’s summer concert will take place on Thursday 11
th

 July in HeweA Hall.  

Tickets will be available to buy on sQuid from the 1
st

 July 2019. We hope to see you there.  

 

Walthamstow Village Fes>val 

A number of our students have been invited to perform at the Walthamstow Village  

Fes'val this year. Congratula'ons to:  

Flora and Gwen  (Year 8) 

Sienna  and Ruby (Year 9) 

BeBy and Leigh  (Year7) 

Rebekah (Year 11) 

Zia Ralston and Mehek (Year 10) 
 

Ms Bradshaw    Head of Music    
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Beats on Pointe Reviews 

 

Celebra>ng Diversity Drama trip: 
 

Ms Cornford, Ms Warren and I took  nineteen  

students to aBend a special performance last 

week at the Peacock Theatre. 

 

It was Masters of Choreography’s new show Beats 

on Pointe: a dynamic modern story of two  

opposing dance worlds; street vs ballet. Featuring 

a highly talented cast of dance athletes, an epic 

soundtrack, beat boxing, break dancing and  

comedic laugh out loud moments - it was truly a  

spectacular night out for all of us to experience! 

Here are some of our students’ reviews: 

 

The theatre produc
on Beats on Pointe was amazing! It had some old school songs but it 

also had some songs from nowadays. One of the best songs in my opinion was Lose  

Yourself by Eminem. They also included a range of songs from Swan Lake to Despacito and 

also Ice Ice Baby! My friends and I were singing along and we were enjoying the fact that 

they were le'ng the audience join in by clapping and singing, it was so exci
ng and it 

made me really happy. We really liked the man in the tutu he was very talented (so were 

the other ballerinas and the hip hop dancers) and he was very funny. I think that the  

dresses were amazing. My personal favourite were the glowing tutus (dresses).  

This was an amazing produc
on! 

Rylie 7G 

 

On Wednesday 4th June, we had the amazing opportunity of going to the Peacock Theatre 

to watch Masters of Choreography – Beats on Pointe. The produc
on was outstanding and 

it was definitely a mind-blowing experience. Costume changes within the show were  

spectacular and le5 everyone in awe along with the numerous amount of dances that were 

performed by a very talented group of people. The produc
on really showcased the  

performers’ love for dance and they really got the whole audience involved with the show 

whether it was clapping along or by making everyone laugh. Going to the theatre is  

something I would recommend and a5er watching Beats on Pointe, I will definitely be  

going again!”  

Jessica 9W 

 

All students were a credit to our school. 

 

Ms Desbenoit   

Diversity Co-ordinator. 
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Maths Faculty  

Scien>fic Calculators 

 

It is with regret the Maths Faculty are no longer able to 

subsidise the cost of  scien'fic calculators. 

 

From Monday 10th June, the latest model of scien'fic  

calculator FX-83GT X will be sold at cost price. 

 

£8.35 if purchased through SQUID. 

 

£8.50 if purchased by cash/cheque. 

 

Mr Salmon 

Head of Maths 

Mathema>cs  

Challenge   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Robinson   

Challenge Coordinator 
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WSFG Diversity Calendar  
for the Month of  June  
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A.G.M. and Reunion Event 

Saturday 29th June 2019 

11.00 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to invite you to our Annual General Mee'ng and reunion on Saturday 29
th

 June 

2019 from 11.00 a.m. – 2.00 p.m. The Greek Theatre Players will be performing Richard II in our very 

own unique Greek Theatre aLer the AGM so why not combine them both and enjoy an aLernoon of 

Shakespeare?  

 

We will provide tea or coffee on your arrival and aLer the A.G.M. provide a complimentary lunch 

(but dona'ons are most welcome) in the grounds outside the old Vicarage. This will give you a 

chance to relax and chat to friends old and new as well as look at photograph albums from the ar-

chives. Should the weather be against us, we shall hold the event inside. 

 

ALer lunch why not support the Greek Theatre Players who have been performing Open Air  

Shakespeare since 1958. Purchase your 'ckets on the door. For more informa'on see page for 13,  

or go to; 

www.greektheatreplayers.co.uk 

 

Doors to the Greek Theatre will open from 2.40 p.m. in readiness for their performance at 3.00 p.m. 

(Tickets on door £9 or £7 concessions).  

 

This is an opportunity to sit and be entertained in our much loved Greek Theatre.  

No other access will be available to the Greek Theatre unless members wish to see the performance. 

 

We regret that we will be unable to offer tours on this occasion as the school as many other groups 

use the school on a Saturday, however, we will be open on Saturday 21st September 2019 for Open 

House when tours and photographic displays will be available. 

 

If you wish to join us please let us know if you have any special dietary requirements 

 

We look forward to seeing you. 

 

Please R.S.V.P. to Lesley Winter: Tel: 020 8509 9410 

Or email: lwinter@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

 

 

We look forward to welcoming you to the alumnae community – and in the mean'me, please stay 

connected and keep us to update with what you are up to. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Danielle Ferguson 

WSFG Alumnae Chair 
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Our School History 
 

As the country is remembering the D-Day Landing, it is also important that we remember 

the role of women during World War II. The Iris magazine included a list of occupa'ons of 

former pupils in 1944. Here is the list, along with the meaning of the acronyms. The most 

intriguing entry was for Renee Edwards, who was going to Paris to work for the French  

Forces Of The Interior (F.F.I.). 
 

Ms Kelly, LRC  
 

NEWS OF OLD GIRLS. 

 

A.T.S. (Auxiliary Territorial Service –the women’s branch of the Bri
sh Army) 

Winnie Moore Is An Officer Aldershot. 

Joyce North. 

Joyce Faber 

Joyce Price Is Now A Company Sergeant Major. 

Rosina Beard Is A Teleprinter In S.H.A.E.F. In France. (Supreme Headquaters Allied Expedi
onary 

Force). 

BeBy Holland is a Lance Corporal in the Signal Corps. 

 

W.A.A.F. (Women’s Auxiliary Air force) 

Vera BarreB Is Now A Meterologist. 

Irene BarreB Is Doing Radio Work.  

Beryl Cherry Is An L.A.C. Flight Mechanic At Cranfield. 

Ada Enders Is A Meterologist, 

W.R.N.S. (Women’s Royal Naval Service) 

Joyce Brabner. 

 

Training Colleges. 

Pamela Smith is taking a Radio Course for *R.E.M.E. at the South-West Essex Technical College. 

*Royal Electrical and Mechanical Engineers. 

 

Teaching. 

Yvonne AbbineB Is Now Teaching In An Evacuated School. 

 Margaret Fairbrass is s'll teaching at Wood Street School, but has had six weeks' experience under 

the evacua'on scheme, at a Nursery School in Bucks.  

 

Nursing. 

Winnie Nicoll Is At The Military Hospital, Chelmsford. 

Olive PeB is a Sister in the Queen Alexandra Nursing Reserve, on embarka'on leave and ready to go 

to the tropics.  

 

Miscellaneous. 

Renee Edwards Is Going To Paris With The Offices Of The F.F.I. (French Forces Of The Interior – 

Known As The French Resistance) 
Jessie Feltham ALer Being Released From Garage Mechanics, Has Returned To Office Work. 

June Griffiths Is At The Walthamstow Food Office. 

Ruth HyaB is doing First-Aid duty at Bush House in her spare 'me from the Ministry of Supply. 
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School Calendar Dates 2018-2019  

 

Summer Term 2019  Tuesday 23rd April 2019 to Friday 19th July 2019 

 

 Monday 3rd June— 28th June  Year 10 mock examina'ons  

 

 Monday 1st July     Early school closure at 2.30pm for Staff Training  

  

 Saturday 29th June    WSFG Alumnae A.G.M. and Reunion Event 

      11.00 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. followed by: 

 

     The Greek Theatre Players performance of Richard II. 

     Doors to the Greek Theatre will open at 2.40 p.m. 

     in readiness for their performance at 3.00 p.m. 

     (Tickets on door £9 or £7 concessions).  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Our resident ar'st Ms Hepworth pain'ngs on display in 

   Walthamstow Library as part of the E17 Art trail.  See page 16.  
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Community Events  

 

 

 

 

As part of E17 Art Trail our resident art teacher Ms Hepworth will have her art 

work  on show at Walthamstow Central Library, in the main library, the side room 

(council /housing benefit room) and the recep'on (glass fronted) area near the 

fish tank ! There's also a big pain'ng in the children's area. 

 

It will be up for the dura>on of the E17 Art Trail 1st-16th June 9am-7pm week-

days and 10am- 4pm Sunday.  

 

Do drop in whenever you're passing. You will hopefully see some familiar looking 

places and students in the pain'ngs.... 

 

There are other exhibi'ons on all over the borough for the next two weeks , and 

the guide is available online via this link:  

hBp://e17arBrail.co.uk/  

Ms Hepworth  

(Art Teacher)  
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WSFG Students Performing  

at the E17 Village Fes>val   

Saturday 6th July 2019  

 

 

E17 Village Fes'val on TwiBer 

“If you missed Mehek performing @E17VillageFest 

2018, catch her this year on Saturday 6th July 2019  

on the BIG STAGE!  

@WalthamstoWSFG come &amp; cheer your talented 

young students.  

Fantas'c volunteer performers @E17VillageFest 

#youthempowerment #Walthamstow  

@WFculture19 @stow_in  

hBps://t.co/EisQbkhq71”twiBer 

 

 

 

We also have a few other students performing at this event:  

• Flora and Gwen singing 'La Vie en Rose' 

• Ruby and Sienna singing 'Lovely' 

• Leigh and BeBy singing 'All of me' 

• Rebecca singing 'Sucker' 

• Zia singing her own song 'Stay away' plus one other song. 

 

For more details go to:  

 

hBps://twiBer.com/E17VillageFest/status/1135724980912758784 

 

Ms Bradshaw  

Head of Music  
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Use this link for more details        hBp://gnomehouse.org.uk/fringe-culture-fes'val/ 
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WHEN   Wednesday 19 June 7.30pm 

WHERE  Leyton Sixth Form College, Essex Rd, Leyton E10 6EQ 

WHO CAN ATTEND   All are welcome! 

COST  £5 (£3 concessions) for each audience member to be paid at the door. 

  

At our seventh annual band contest students from secondary schools across  

Waltham Forest will compete to be this year’s winner.  

 

Come along and enjoy the live music, and be inspired by our next genera'on of 

rock and pop musicians  
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WHEN   24-26 June 2019 

WHERE   Walthamstow Assembly Hall, Forest Road, Walthamstow E17 4JF 

WHO CAN ATTEND  All are welcome! 

COST  Suggested donation £4 and free for under 16s (available on the door) 

Come and celebrate the next generation of young musicians from Waltham Forest!  Over 

1,000 children from local schools and groups will perform at five concerts over three days in 

Waltham Forest Music Education Hub’s annual festival. 

            

Monday 24 June 7.15-8.15pm 

Secondary School Showcase. 

 

Tuesday 25 June 10.00-11.00am                                

Palisander - Recorder Revolution! An interactive concert for all ages. 

 

Tuesday 25 June 2.00-3.00pm 

Primary Showcase:  Massed Primary Schools Choir, Meadowsong project, Instrumental 

Groups with Oompah Brass. 

 

Wednesday 26 June 10.30-11.30am 

Infant Showcase: Schools Singing Celebration. 

 

Wednesday 26 June 6-7pm 

Finale Concert: Meadowsong project, East London Music Group and Music School  

Ensembles. 
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